Lake Point City Council
1528 Sunset Road
Lake Point, Utah 84074

To Whom It May Concern,
On behalf of the Lake Point City Council, I am writing to express our full support for the County’s efforts to secure funding and authorization for the development and installation of a NICA trail system in the foothills above Lake Point.
This initiative represents a significant and timely opportunity for our community. Not only will the trail provide a safe and structured outdoor venue for youth mountain biking in alignment with NICA’s mission, but it will also create broader community benefits for Lake Point residents and the surrounding region. The proposed trail system will promote active, healthy lifestyles, enhance recreational access, and foster greater connection between our citizens and the natural landscapes that define Tooele County.
From an economic standpoint, this project aligns closely with our vision for sustainable growth. Outdoor recreation infrastructure such as this trail has the potential to attract visitors, stimulate local spending, and increase awareness of Lake Point as a destination for nature-based experiences. Investment in trail-based recreation has a proven track record of generating economic returns while preserving the character and natural beauty of our foothills.
We also recognize the importance of this project as a platform for youth development. Organized mountain biking opportunities, especially those offered under the NICA framework, teach responsibility, resilience, and teamwork while connecting students with the outdoors. It provides a healthy outlet for our youth and contributes to a stronger, more connected community.
Lake Point is proud to support this collaborative vision, and we look forward to the positive impact it will have on our residents and the region as a whole.
Sincerely,

Lake Point City Council

